The Pines HOA Meeting 8/7/10
Mary Lou Froberg called the meeting to order at 10:23 a.m.

Mary Lou has treated the ponds twice with chemicals to control the mosquitoes.  Homeowners were asked to look for any standing water and to remove standing water from their properties.  Homeowners agreed we should continue to treat the ponds.  Perhaps Brittney Ridge could help with treating the ponds in their subdivision, so The Pines is not paying for the chemicals for Brittney Ridge.

The bank is selling 5 acre lots in Brittney Ridge for $45,000.

Rabies is a concern with skunks and homeowners were asked to make sure their animals were properly vaccinated.

Diane Holbrook, not in attendance, would like to spray the trees for beetles.  Bark beetles attack the trees and types of striped beetles attack the bark beetles.  Bluing in the wood indicates bark beetles.  Timber and Forest seems to have quite a concern for tree conditions.

Kharol Means had a question regarding membership:  Is there any requirements for paying dues?  Filing 1 is mandatory dues and Filing 2 is voluntary dues.  In filing 1, if a homeowner does not pay their dues, a lien can be placed on the property.

A question was raised about amending the bylaws.  This has been discussed previously and does require 2/3 of the property owners to vote in a favorable manner.  It is uncertain how the property owners would vote.   There are a total of 90 homes in the subdivision.  69 lots in Filing 2.
A clean-up day was discussed with the possibility of renting a chipper.  Joe DiLeonardo to check into getting a day organized for next spring.  It was brought up that perhaps the boy scouts could volunteer to help on this day with homeowners needing assistance.  It was also proposed that we could have members volunteer to be at the locations around the neighborhood to try to persuade Filing 2 owners to sign up for HOA.

Laurie handed out the financials.  The only question for the financials was the unpaid dues amount of $3,397.45.  This is because the dues were just mailed, and homeowners had not yet received their statement for this year.  There is $2,633.48 in the Checking and $10,614.62 in the savings account.
There are still four previous owners needing a rebate for the natural gas.  They have moved away, or unable to be located, and that money will be turned over to the state if they cannot be found.

Rae Ann handed out minutes from last August meeting.  There was a question regarding the natural gas project, and that was explained by Laurie.

Mary Lou stated a new board member was needed and Sharon DiLeonardo was nominated.  

A vote took place for board members.  There were 9 ballots and the following board members were unanimously voted in.

Terry Gale

Bill Brunker

Gordon Savage

Sharon DiLeonardo

Diane Holbrook is being appointed to replace Betty Kuni’s position on the board and complete her term.

A newsletter was brought up.  An email version was one way to distribute the newsletter.  Rae Ann will put together the newsletter with help of articles coming from board members.

It was also suggested to have an attorney that could possibly write a letter when needed; without keeping them on retainer for costs.

Joe DiLeonardo motioned to adjourn meeting at 11:51.  Laurie Batsell second.  No opposition.

